
 

October 29, 2021 
 
 
RE: REPORTING CONFIRMED CASE DATA TO MINISTRY OF EDUCATION 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians of Jean Hanson Public School: 
 
As you may know, Jean Hanson Public School operates programs at other locations, 
including the Ruth MacMillan Centre. 
 
There was a confirmed case of COVID-19 at the Ruth MacMillan Centre today. 

 
When we report information about this case to the Ministry of Education for the  
“COVID-19 cases in schools” website, it will be listed under Jean Hanson Public School. 
 
The website does not allow us to list Ruth MacMillan Centre separately because it is a 
satellite location linked to the school. 
 
There is no confirmed case of COVID-19 at Jean Hanson Public School at this time. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Bruce Bourget 
Director of Education 


